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JAWATANKUASA PEGUAM PULAU PINANG 
PENANG BAR COMMITTEE 

 
Court Liaison 41/20                   8 Nov 2020 
 
To Members of the Penang Bar, 
 

Information Pertaining to Penang Courts during Conditional Movement Control Order period 
 
Reference is made to the announcement by the Government of Malaysia on 7 Nov 2020 on the 
implementation of a Conditional Movement Control Order (CMCO) for the State of Penang and several other 
States nationwide from 9 Nov 2020 to 6 Dec 2020 due to the drastic increase in Covid-19 cases. 
 
We have received the following information and directives from Senior Assistant Registrar of the Penang High 
Court, Puan Diannee Ningrad Binti Nor Azahar and Director of the Penang Courts, Puan Zaharah Binti 
Hussain with regard to the Penang High Court and Subordinate Courts respectively: 
 

 General directives applicable to all Penang Courts (High Court and Subordinate Courts): 
 

o All Penang Courts will remain open with limited workforce and capacity.  
o Filing counters and Commissioner for Oaths at the respective Courts shall continue to operate 

as usual.  
o However no physical attendance will be allowed at the Courts except for Defence Counsel 

engaged in Criminal cases involving fresh charges only. 
 
 Civil Courts:  
 

o Trials and Hearings will be converted and conducted online with parties’ consent on the existing 
scheduled dates. 

o If parties do not agree to conduct online Trials and Hearings, they must write to Court for 
adjournments. 

o Members are required to contact the respective Court Registrars (High Court) and Interpreters 
(Subordinate Courts) for further details and information in relation to cases fixed for physical 
Case Management/Mention starting Mon, 9 Nov 2020.  

 
 Criminal Courts:  
 

o Only cases involving fresh charges will be heard.  
o Trials and Hearings will be adjourned and rescheduled.  
o Members are required to contact the respective Court Registrars (High Court) and Interpreters 

(Subordinate Courts) for details on rescheduling of cases starting Mon, 9 Nov 2020. 
o Cases involving fresh charges at the Georgetown Criminal Magistrate’s Courts will only be 

conducted at Magistrate’s Court (2) located at Bangunan Sri Pinang, Jalan Tun Syed Sheh 
Barakbah. 

 
The contact information of the Subordinate Courts’ Interpreters is appended below. The contact information of 
the High Court Registrars will be provided once we have obtained the same from Court.  
 
Members are therefore advised to take note of the above. 
 
Further updates and information will be provided in due course. 
 
Lee Guan Tong & Imavathi Subramaniam 
Co-Chairpersons 
Court Liaison Subcommittee 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 


